

全国各省市中考试题精选与解答

英 语

明 萌 主编

广西民族出版社

全国各省市中考试题精选与解答 英语 明萌 主编

责任编辑 韦琮瑜 韦玖贤

封面设计 柳集

技术设计 蓝剑风

出 版 广西民族出版社

行 广西新华书店 发

刷 南宁地区印刷厂印刷 印

开 本 787×1092 1/32 10.125印张 200千字

版

次 1996年12月第2版 1997年1月第2次 印刷

印 数 5001-15000册 本年度期**主**更编世明中前到 - 图表语言是是原中国主义。

性關陽光副主编"魏"红义同中国副门 自由等中國學一等

编委工法敏左昌辉、卢素君、邢向民

刘隆华 刘国杰 李若芬 张 明

郑光先 赵春祥 赵学昌 徐义明

黄天霓 琚春华 程新林 傅耀华

满小莹。霍振化、戴宏祥

经自获收还证。同时,中华又是一位造成特別证。全值证

全場中 1991 . 資訊 - 2011年日 - 2011年 - 2011

河三年一群港"朱中兰"首都出版古书第"大九"。连城市整个门

뭐는데 하게 할 때 가는 하는데 하는 하셨다. "한 명이 그 하셨다." 그 하셨다.

因群用"中国"的"第二条"。 (2014年) 美国建筑的一种基础

1906 中位中军法划。其武强刘明、""。 使持国的扩大 重点

秦朝此弟子明年 近江江南江江州水 观别点更多中。出身

中华 深河南北京 医光光 到底中国 美国教育 二级医安雅的

선물이 맞는 바람이 하는 것으로 하는 사람이 되고 무지 않는데 살다.

A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR

分型是

If a dy Best

出版说明

为了初中英语教学的需要,使初中毕业生更好地复习备考,把握中考信息,了解九年制义务教材"中考"试题题型和试题特点,也为了帮助广大初中教师以及教研人员了解全国各地"中考"命题的趋势,应广大师生和教研人员的要求,我们特组织编写了《全国各省市中考试题精选与解答》丛书,包括政治、语文、英语、数学、物理、化学共六个分册。

中考,是九年制义务教育的终端检验,是衡量学校教学质量的重要依据;同时,中考又是一种选拔性考试,它直接决定了每个初中毕业生的继续升学问题,而且,1996年是全国各省市按照"九义"教材命题进行"中考"的第一年。因此,"中考"已经成了广大初中师生、家长日常生活中的一件大事,日益受到社会与人们的广泛关注和重视。

该丛书每一分册精选了全国近二十多个省、市、自治区 1996年的中考试题,其试题典型、严密,教材中的重、难点 突出,中考热点密集,实用性和指导性强,并附有详细解答 和评分标准。可供广大初中教师、教研人员作为研究"中 考"的参考资料,也可供广大初中毕业班学生作为总复习迎 考的模拟中考试卷。

由于组编工作比较仓促,不妥之处甚至错误在所难免,恳请广大读者批评指正!

编委会 1996年8月

此为试读,需要完整PDF请访问: www.ertongbook

目录

	试题	答案
北京市初中毕业、升学统一考试试题 ***********************************	•• (1)	(269)
天津市初中毕业、高中招生考试试题 ***********************************	(16)	(273)
河北省初中毕业、升学统一考试试题 ***********************************	• (38)	(276)
吉林省初中毕业会考和高级中等学校招生考试	式题 ••	
	• (54)	(282)
南京市初中毕业、升学统一考试试题 ***********************************	(66)	(286)
浙江省高中、中专(技校)招生统一考试试题	******	
	(87)	(288)
南昌市初中毕业暨高中(中专)招生考试试题		
武汉市初中毕业(升学)考试试题(B) ······	(115)	(292)
河南省高级中等学校招生统一考试试题	(133)	(296)
安徽省中专(高中)招生考试试题		
山东省高中、中专统一招生考试题		
陕西省中招生统一考试试题 (A) ·······		
四川省普通中等专业学校招生统一考试试题 ••		

贵阳市初中毕业、升学考试试题		
云南省高中(中专)招生考试试题	(238)	(312)
广而全区中等学校招生统一老试试题***********************************	(255)	(316)

试题部分

北京市初中毕业、升学统一考试试题 第I卷 听力测试 (选择题 20分)

一、听句子,选择恰当的	答语。(共5分,每小题1分)
	B. Fine, thank you.
C. Not at all.	3. A. On a small farm.
2. A. It's Sunday.	B. It's windy loods and a
C. It's 3 o'clock.	
3. A. I'm OK.	You're welcome.
C. Good idea!	5. A. Me Ha would like to see h
4. A. No, thanks.	B. Certainly. One moment, please
C. I think so.	G. Mr Ha will gave Mr Green
5. A. Sure. Here you are.	B. Good morning!
C. Thanks very much	. Paid the sevel blow of the
二、听句子,选择与所听句	句子意思一致的选项。(共5分,每
小题 1分)	7. What did we her want to be?
6. Jim is a a with - n	A A player H A tro-
A. doctor B. wo	rker C. student
7. It's abouto'c	S. The boy couldn't so.won sool
A. 7 vertous on Bad 1	21 8 - arc. of bad od . A
8. A. Iwant to eat some	thing. B. I want to buy a ruler.
C. I'm going to play	football. We won old the boy or . Il datoo
9. A. She was well yeste	rday. B. She was ill yesterday.
C. She lost her bag ye	sterday. Awof off of leaf A.
10. A. Mr Smith didn't o	come back from London last Tues
	1

day. 公路展发

B. Mr Smith has never been to	London.
C. Mir Smith has been to Lond	on.
三、听对话,回答问题。(共5分,	每小题1分)
11. A. 13 B. 14 B. 14	
12. A. Tea. B. Milk	
	C. Not at all.
B. In a school, britis a 11	C. In a car factory.
14. A. In the classroom.	C. It's 8 o' dock.
B. In a shoe shop.	C. In a hospital.
15. A. Mr Hu would like to see M	r Green he bood
B. Mr Hu won't give Mr Green	n's son any work to do.
C. Mr Hu will give Mr Green's	s son some work to do.
四、听短文,回答问题或完成句子。	(共5分,每小题1分)
16. How old was the boy?	C. Tranks very muc
而 A.a15) 页光的图-70字子	元· C. 11 . 平台市 . 二
17. What did the boy want to be?	小圆 1 分)
A. A player B. A train	-driver a 2 mile.0
C. A farmer.	A doron B.w.
18. The boy couldn't go to school	because
A. he had no arms B. he	had no money
C. he was too young	8 A . Iwant to eat some
19. Where did the boy drive the tra	ain? ot among or I. D
A. First to a small station, th	en back to the town.
B. First to the town, then bac	k to a small station.
C. First to a small station, th	en to another town.
2	

- 20. Why was the worker so surprised?
 - A. Because he had never seen the boy before.
 - B. Because the train was travelling too fast.
 - C. Because he found the boy could drive the train with his feet.

第Ⅱ卷 笔试 (选择题 45分)

五、语音(共5分,每小题1分) 994时 88

下列各组单词中,有一个单词划线部分的读音与其他三个单词划线部分的读音不同,选出该单词。

- 21. A. name min B. make C. lake D. have
- 22. A. five of B. big of C. ship D. swim
- 23. A. meat B. bread C. tea D. team
- 24. A. farm B. hard C. warm D. car
- 25. A. orange B. gate C. glad D. game 六、词语解释 (共5分,每小题1分) 根据句意, 选择与划线部分意思相同或相近的解释。
- 26. This question is difficult to answer. As good of the .VE
 - A. not easy B. interesting C. good
- 27. There are a lot of boys on the playground.
- A. some B. a few C. many
- 28. My parents usually go to bed early. and included a W. 98
- A. go home B. go to sleep C. go to school 29. Please take care of the baby while I am away.

A. look for B. look up C. look after
30. I got to the museum at 9: 30 this morning.
A. went to a mile By reached a sit of C. left
diw 七、选择填空(共15分,每小题1分)。
从下列各题所给的四个选项中选择正确的一项。
31. Mr Li is old worker.
A. a B. an C. some D. /
32. Lucy and Lily in the same class.
A. am B. is C. are D. be
33. There a pencil - box on the desk.
A. is B. are C. has D. have
34. These are books. Yours are over there.
A. I B. my C, me D. mine
35. "Thank you the beautiful flowers!"
"Not at all."
A. in B. on C. at D. for
36. I think Chinese is than maths.
A. interesting B. more interesting
C. most interesting D. the most interesting
37. Mr Zhang asked me and the the words again.
A. read B. reads C. to read D. reading
38. You bound play on the road. It's dangerous.
A. mustn't B. may C. can D. must
39. We bought Granny a present, on vilages, she didn't like
A go borne B. go to sleep C go to schafil s
A. butyaw B. and in C. or aft D. so also seed 1 22
4

40. Lin Tao's uncle is a driver, he?
A. is B. isn't C. does D. doesn't
41. " and warm is the shirt?" and and an evil for beh
To he Forty yuan. " thew and restricted and start or you and
A. How much B. How many had red estimated
C. How long and amD. How old maint an area
42. Mr Brown in Beijing since 1993.
A. work works works works
C. worked D. has worked
43. I a letter when my mother came in.
A. write W. annuar B. am writing
C. was writing D. will write be a bound boats
44. Could you tell me ? To resurve total suff . The
A. Mrs King where lives
B. where does Mrs King live
C. where Mrs King lives
D. Mrs King lives where the street street street from the A.
45. It's not an important party; you needn't
A. pay for it B. wear it out (body) and (b)
C. try it out D. dress up for it and the
84. 阅读理解 (共10分, 每小题1分) name of T 84.
阅读下面 A、B 两篇短文。根据短文内容,从每题所给的
四个选项中选择最佳的一项。 用 是 w realthy and sed
C her back hur (A) she was very old
It was a cold spring morning in London. The weather
was very cold and many neonle were ill So there were

many people in the doctor's waiting room. At the head of the queue was an old woman. The woman was a visitor. She did not live in London. She lived in the country. She was in the city to visit her daughter. She wanted to see the doctor because her back hurt.

Soon an Indian (印度人) came into the waiting room, and walked quickly to the doctor's door. The old woman thought he was a queue jumper. She stood up and took his arm. Slowly, she said, "We were all here before you. You must wait for your turn. Do…you…understand?"

49. When the Indian walked quickly to the doctor's door, the woman thought

- A. he was a cleaner B. he was her daughter's friend C. he was a visitor D. he was a queue jumper
- 50. The Indian said they were all after him because

"Right six " he said. "Do you need any more help

- A. he was at the head of the gueue
- B. he was the doctor formation of the I
- C. he was an Indian D. he was very ill He was larking at one (B) as first at the flowers, then

We spent a day in the country and picked a lot of flowers. Our car was full of flowers inside! On the way home we had to stop at traffic lights, and there my wife saw the My wife beguit to bough, Suddenly I understoolledahood

It stood outside a furniture (家具) shop. "Buy it," she said at once. "We'll carry it home on the roof-rack (车顶 架). I've always wanted one like that."

What could I do? Ten minutes later I was twenty dollars poorer, and the bookshelf was tied on to the roof rack. It was tall and narrow, quite heavy too.

As it was getting darker, I drove slowly. Other drivers seemed more polite than usual that evening. The police even stopped traffic to let us through. Carrying furniture was a good idea.

After a time my wife said, "There's a long line of cars behind. Why don't they overtake (超车)?" "Soobi boox a"

Just at that time a police car did overtake. The two officers (警官) inside looked at us seriously when they went past. But then, with a kind smile they asked us to follow their car through the busy traffic. The police car stopped at our village church (教堂). One of the officers came to me.

"Right, sir," he said. "Do you need any more help now?"

I didn't quite understand. "Thanks, officer," I said. "You've been very kind. I live just down the road."

He was looking at our things: first at the flowers, then at the bookshelf. "Well, well," he said and laughed. "It's a bookshelf you've got there! We thought it was — er, something else."

My wife began to laugh, Suddenly I understood why the police drove here. I smiled at the officer. "Yes, it's a bookshelf, but thanks again." I drove home as fast as I could.

- 51. From the story we know that
- A. the writer was poor and didn'dt buy the bookshelf for his wife
 - B. the writer's wife didn't like the bookshelf at all
- C. the writer was always glad to buy something for his
- D. the writer was not very glad to buy the bookshelf for his wife
- 52. What made the writer think that carrying furniture was "a good idea"?
- A. He could drive slowly and it was safe.
- B. Other drivers would let him go first.

- C. His wife could use a new bookshelf.
- D. He could save a lot of money and time.
- 53. Why were the police and other drivers so kind to the writer?
- A. Because they thought the writer liked studying very
- B. Because they didn't think it was polite to overtake a
- C. Because they thought somebody in the writer's fami-
- D. Because they thought it was dangerous to carry a bookshelf on a car.
- 54. Why did the writer's wife begin to laugh?
- A. Because now she knew what mistake the police had made. It wisher an all the police had need revent bent and
- B. Because at last her husband understood why the po-
- and the bookshelf. One to be so block and good good good.
- D. Because the police had helped them a lot.
- 55. When did the officers begin to realize (意识到) they had made a mistake? no sound of the part and the part
 - A. Before they arrived at the church.
- s car. ed. vd gel enc fifty asses one livy nov wob
 - C. After one of them looked at the flowers and the

bookshelf carefully at the church. Olive and O

- D. After the writer's family left the church.

通读下面短文,掌握其大意。然后从短文后各题所给的四个选项中选择最佳的一项。entrangued vontreasured A

Once there was a clever farmer. Though he was poor, he decided one day to take the king a roast goose (烤鹅) as a present. He had not had 56 to eat that day, and soon the 57 of the roast goose became too much for him as (当 …… 时) he 58 it to the king, so he ate one of its legs.

When he came before the king and gave him the goose, the king 59 saw that it had only one leg. 10 by 40 weeks.

Now, the king 60 was born with one bad leg, so he had never been able to 61 properly (正常地). When he saw the goose with only one leg, he thought the farmer had 62 this to laugh at him. Of course he was very 63 The farmer was told that if anybody laughed at the king, he would be 64 at one.

"Where is 65 leg of the goose?" the king asked.

"All the geese (goose 的复数) in this _____66 ___ of the country have one leg only," the farmer answered.

"Do you think I'm a fool (傻子)?" the king shouted.

dow, you will see geese with one leg by the __68__."

The king looked, and there the geese were 69 on

		L. IDA				0.730
					once told on	
_					and of cours	
t	heir other	legs and	ran	away.	other	.A .di
	7	the other	Æ.		tedi	.0
"Th	ere, " said	the king.	"Y	ou were	lying (说谎). Tha
72 [†] t	hat the gee	se here h	ave	two legs	, like all oth	ner 73
in the	country."	арино 10	£I.	30	Certainly n	A 39
"Bu	t it doesn't	show ar	yth	ing." ar	nswered the	farmer,
"if your	men threw	a big stic	ek li	ke that a	t me, I wou	ld grow
two 74	legs my	self to he	elp n	ne to rui	n away 75	.0 22
56. A.	less	resting	B.	all	gainaniws	-A .8
C	little		D.	much		D.
57. A.	head	lock	В.	neck	1173	.A0
C.	smell	keep	D.	tempera	iture tin	5
58. A.	returned	put down	B.	carried	sent up	A .17
C. :	sent Ysw	a bevout	D.	handed	ditw bib	.0
59. A.	at once	talles	В.	at last	aworla	72. A.
C.	by then	ladows	D.	on time	8008	
60. A.	once	alamina	B	really	989978	73. A.
C. 1	himself	farmers	\mathbf{D}	yet	legs	.0
61. A.	come	faster	В.	walk	rewola	74. A.
C.	see	erom	D.I	eat	less	.0
62. A.	kept village	more car	B.	done	more slow!	.A .ar
		earlier				
63. A.	sorry		B.	worried		
C.	sad		D.	angry		
						11